Memo
To: Helene Murray

From: Jane Jewett

Date: October 14, 2011

Re: Clover Valley Farms Case Study

Helene,

Now that the legality of what Cindy Hale and Jeff Hall have been doing is established, it’s time to get back to finishing the case study.  Kate and I discussed options on Wednesday, and agreed that I would write you a memo to lay out a proposal:
1. Direct some Info Exchange funds to Sarah Stai for work to finish the case study.  Points about the need for additional funds:


a) The depth of the problem with the video intern was unexpected and a shared responsibility. 

b) 16 hours of the time billed for video work on the CVF case study was actually time spent to finish the Loon Organics videos, in which case a Renewing the Countryside intern dropped out of the project.
c) Beth stated that the CVF case study was underfunded to start with.  Sarah stated that she spent 140 hours on Loon Organics, and wanted 120 hours for Clover Valley Farms, but the Clover Valley Farms contract was written for only 100 hours. This was because of uncertainty about budgets at the time.
d) Sarah has already spent 124 hours on Clover Valley Farms, which includes the 16 hours for finishing Loon Organics.

e) The time spent to finish the Loon Organics videos plus the underfunding of CVF left the CVF budget very short for the finishing stage of the case study.
f) Sarah had unspent travel funds of about $378 that we were not able to re-allocate to her salary.

Therefore, I propose that we direct $2000 of Info Exchange funds to Sarah Stai to finish this case study. That will:

· buy back the 16 hours that went to Loon Organics work
· bring Sarah’s hours up to a more reasonable 120 hours for Clover Valley Farms
· cover $200 of the unspent travel funds
· bring the total budget for Clover Valley Farms up to $11,070, which is much closer to the $12,000 figure that Beth and I discussed for future case studies.  
2. Sarah’s work to finish the case study will include the following tasks:

- Participate in conference calls with the technical reviewers and the utility reviewers 

· Work through reviewer comments and make necessary edits, including addition of resources
· Work with Cindy and Jeff to include their more recent data on poultry and hog production expenses

· Coordinate with Jane through the process of getting the case study online

3. Jane’s work to finish the case study will include the following tasks:

· Write up additional text boxes covering more information about poultry and meat processing regulations (these will be sent out for further review by MDA staff)

· Oversee the remainder of the review process and advise Sarah on edits as needed

· Get the case study online

If Sarah can spend some focused time on this, I think mid-December is a reasonable goal to have the case study finished and online.
Regards,

Jane Grimsbo Jewett

